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AGREEMENT REACHED IN THE POLICE NEGOTIATING BOARD  

1. At the meeting of the Police Negotiating Board on 23 July 2008, agreement was reached on an amendment to Police Regulations 2003 in respect of officers who rejoin the police service following medical retirement and an obligatory review. This amendment shall take effect from 1 April 2003.Further details are set out in the attached memorandum.

2. This PNB circular remains advisory until specific approval of the Secretary of State for the Home Department, Scottish Ministers and the Secretary of State for Northern Ireland have been given. Approval, once given, will be promulgated in Home Office, Scottish Government Justice Department and Northern Ireland Office circulars.
3. Any enquiries about this circular should be addressed to the Independent Secretariat at the Office of Manpower Economics ( 020 7215 8101, to the Official Side Secretary ( 020 7187 7340 or the Staff Side Secretary ( 01372 352000.  Enquiries to the Independent Secretariat relating to the interpretation of this circular should be made in writing.

22 October 2008
* PNB Circulars form a single numerical series. Those which in themselves provide authority to implement an agreement carry the serial number alone, while those which are advisory are designated as such after the serial number.

MEMORANDUM

The following agreement reached in the Police Negotiating Board is submitted for the approval of the Secretary of State for the Home Department, the Scottish Ministers and the Secretary of State for Northern Ireland.


1.
The PNB meeting held on 23 July 2008 agreed that police officers who:

· rejoin the police service following medical retirement and an obligatory review where they were assessed as no longer disabled for police duty (and were therefore offered the choice of either resuming service or losing their pension*)

and
· who before their medical retirement had been entitled to housing allowance
should preserve their entitlement to housing allowance.
*in accordance with regulation K1 of the police pension regulations 1987 or under Regulation 51(3) of the Police Pensions Regulations 2006.
